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We areResilient
March 12th, 2020 was the day many things changed at Bethany Life. That afternoon we 
contacted families and told them visitations would now be limited, emergency meetings 
were being held in preparation for the unknown, and the fear was real. Exactly a year has 
passed and we are now able to open the doors to family members. It isn’t exactly like it was 
a year ago, but will life be the same after 2020? What we do know is that the resilience of 
our residents, tenants, members and staff has been awe-inspiring. With the help from our 
Lord we have persevered, we have accepted the changes with grace and we continue to 
provide the best care knowing your loved ones are our first priority.  



Resilient
Jesus told us that we would have difficult times but that He would be with us always. 
He also told us that we should look to Him always in good times and in bad ones. In 
doing so, we can be resilient Christians who look past our troubles and put our minds 
on Christ.

This past year has given us all many opportunities to practice resiliency. Our residents, 
our team members, our families and our many friends have experienced hardships and 
if I’m being honest, we have all had days when giving up seemed like the only thing to 
do. But we have been carried as well. We were given the strength we needed just when 
we needed it most. Our Lord has been faithful and we have been and are so blessed.

Although this past year was tough for us all it was good as well. We remembered our 
many blessings and we were reminded of how we take so many things for granted. We 
grew stronger and we learned how much we can do together in times of crisis. And 
most importantly we felt the presence of our Lord in such a profound way. He is always 
with us.  

Praise be to God!!!

Betsy Warburton, CEO, Bethany Life

“And we know that in all things God works for the good of those who love Him, 
who have been called according to His purpose.”  Romans 8:28



Cedar Place
Just north of Bethany Life is Cedar Place, our HUD subsidized facility that offers quality 
affordable housing. If you need independent or assisted living Cedar Place can meet 
your needs along with a sense of community. “Our tenants have been incredible during 
this time. We have a lot of fun, creating an environment of community and care for our 
tenants.”

Jessica is pictured with a box of cupcakes donated by our Story City Thrivent Group. 
Jessica is a CNA at Timberland Village and has been a part of the Bethany Life family 
for 12 years! Thrivent provided 250 cupcakes for our employees at The Households of 
Bethany, Timberland Village and Cedar Place! Many companies have invested in our 
continuum of care in 2020. Thank you to our amazing community for the support!

Timberland Village
We are resilient at Timberland Village. During the pandemic we felt blessed to be 
surrounded by friends and staff. Many of us never felt alone. Todd, activities manager is 
great at creating and providing fun activities for all of us and Pastor Dave comes by to 
have worship and devotions. Our Timberland Village community will be celebrating 20 
years next year! 

If your loved one is wanting to move into a senior living community Timberland is the 
perfect place. Surrounded by the beauty of the outdoors and cared for by the loving staff. 
Timberland Village has independent and assisted living apartments available! 



We are family 
Steven and Emily Murphy both work for The Households of Bethany.  They met here, 
started dating, married and now have a beautiful 15 month old daughter, Elliana. Steven 
has worked in the transportation department for four years. During the pandemic we 
challenged many of our non-clinical staff to enroll in the COVID-19 CNA program. 
This was to ensure we had staff in case of an emergency. Steven not only took on this 
challenge but he frequently signs up for the CNA shifts because he truly is a team 
member. We all know the pandemic has shown us many new heroes - he is one of the 
many that work for Bethany Life.

Emily Murphy has a similar story. Emily was a homemaker for Bethany Life and 
also enrolled in the COVID-19 CNA program. She found a passion for this work and 
continued to study for her CNA certificate. In November of 2020 she became a full-
time CNA at Bethany Life. Emily is also in the National Guard and has training one 
weekend a month in Iowa City. This young family is busy and we are grateful they use 
their passion and talents here at The Households of Bethany.

Bethany Life is proud of all of our employees. Many accepted the challenge to step up 
in their current roles to help out when times are hard. It isn’t uncommon to see a CNA 
working as a homemaker or a housekeeper helping with laundry or activities helping 
with housekeeping. As we all know, this has been a time of change and our staff has 
been resilient from day one!

When you 
face difficult 
times know 

that challenges 
are not sent to 

destroy you. 
They’re sent 
to promote, 
increase and 

strengthen you.



Vaccine
Pastor John Sheahan is a member of our Governance Board and the 
pastor at Bergen Lutheran Church in Roland. He shared a message 
with our staff encouraging them to take the vaccine to help protect 
our older population. His message of loving our God with your whole 
heart, soul and mind and love your neighbor as yourself was powerful 
and connected with many staff members. He said “please give high 
consideration to doing so (getting the vaccine), this will not only protect 
yourself but those you serve, you would be loving your neighbor.”

“This vaccine is hope! We are grateful for all the residents, tenants and 
staff members who received the vaccine and encourage others to do so 
when it is available.”  - Rex Nelson, Director of Nursing

250 
Residents 

and tenants 
vaccinated

180 staff 
members 
vaccinated

Jeanette Tjelmeland, a resident at The Households of Bethany was also an inspiration for 
our staff. You might have seen her video on Facebook in January. She shared her story of 
experiencing the polio pandemic and how happy they were to receive a vaccine. She stated 
“we should be thankful today that we can get this vaccine to help us.” The picture to the left is 
of Jeanette receiving her second shot.  



Life Enrichment
God has gifted us with resilience; the ability to adapt to changes that come our way and 
to ultimately become stronger or better because of them. To say that the residents and 
the Life Enrichment team have been resilient in the last year is an understatement. Our 
journey through the pandemic continues and the activity program at The Households of 
Bethany looks worlds different than it did just a year ago. 

Our newest addition as we adapt to the continued changes is our in-house TV channel. 
This has been such a blessing to be able to offer those who cannot leave their rooms the 
opportunity to participate in activities occurring outside of their household. This was 
particularly helpful during our most recent time of quarantine. Our team learned a whole 
new system and was able to stream live or recorded devotions, museum tours, BINGO, 
movies, worship services, exercise classes, book club, and more. A special thank you to 
Gary and Judy Hested for their generous donation to our in-house TV channel! 

In all of these changes, the team has not hesitated to jump in with both feet to figure out 
how best to reach all of our residents. Our residents have embraced each addition and 
change with grace and thanks. Thank you for the support that we have received to be able 
to implement these different changes. I imagine when you hear from us again we will have 
adapted even more, but our Activity program for the residents will be, yet again, better 
because of it.

Laura Severson, Director of Life Enrichment



Life Bridge
Our LifeBridge Transitional Care household offers innovative rehabilitative 
services, designed by trained therapists, to get you back to your normal activities 
following a surgery, illness and / or hospitalization. We specialize in therapeutic 
exercises that focus on functional return to prior level of function, meeting each 
and every individual where they are at in their rehabilitation process. Our goals 
of physical, occupational and speech therapy are to assist our patients to reach 
their maximum potential so they can return to their leisure activities and prior 
functional mobility levels. 

If you or someone you know has an upcoming hospitalization or surgery planned 
or is needing an extra layer of support before transitioning from the hospital to 
home, please consider coming to The Households of Bethany for a tour. Come 
meet our amazing and highly trained therapy team who will partner with you 
to meet your goals, and see our state of the art LifeBridge Transitional Care 
Household for your healthcare needs.  

Dr. Erin Hoversten-Majewski PT/DPT, MHA, ATC/LAT
Director of Rehabilitative Services

LifeBridge
A Serv i ce  o f  Be thany  L i f e

“LifeBridge Transitional Care kick-started my recovery by two weeks versus doing care 
at home and outpatient. I know because I didn’t use LifeBridge when I had my other 
knee worked on and the recovery wasn’t as easy.” –Randy Allman



Our Mission
Helping older adults thrive in a Christian environment of hope,                                      

wellness and compassion.

Our Vision
Transform the aging experience by providing comprehensive and innovative services to 

older adults wherever they call home.

Affordables
Natalie Johnson is not new to Affordalbes as she has been a volunteer for the last six 
years. Her new role as Affordables Manager allows her to be creative and use her business 
expertise!  Have you been in the store lately? If not, you should stop by and see all the 
new and donated items. Natalie and all the volunteers are busy stocking shelves, creating 
displays and sorting all donated items that come in. 

Do you have donations, used furniture, clothes, household decorations or holiday decor 
you would like to donate? We would love to help you. Every item you donate is a tax 
deduction AND you are also giving back to the community. All proceeds help to support 
the mission of Bethany Life in helping older adults thrive wherever they call home. Check 
out our Facebook page for monthly specials!

Looking for a fun volunteer opportunity? Stop in or call us for more information. We 
are looking for volunteers of all ages! This is a great opportunity for high school kids 
participating in the Silver Cord program. We have boxes that need unpacking, help putting 
new furniture together and so much more!

Affordables | 630 Pennsylvania Avenue | Story City | 515-733-5304



My Story
Tara O’Connell started her healthcare career at Bethany Life 11 years ago as a 
CNA. In 2020, Tara became an RN and below she tells her story of this 11 year 
journey.

“By far my favorite aspect about Bethany Life are the residents. I think this is the 
perfect time for me to say thank you. I want to thank all of the families who have 
chosen Bethany Life to care for their loved ones. In choosing Bethany, you have 
[in a way] chosen me. Being able to care for your loved one has been an honor. 

I knew from my first day as a CNA that I would grow close to the residents. What 
I didn’t know was how close and how much love I would have for them. Taking 
care of your loved ones helped me grow as an individual. I learned how to be 
patient and more compassionate. They encouraged me to speak up by advocating 
for them and myself. I just wanted to say how honored, blessed and grateful I am 
for them. Thank you for choosing Bethany Life and letting me take care of your 
loved ones.” - Tara O’Connell

Our Vision
Transform the aging experience by providing comprehensive and innovative services to 

older adults wherever they call home.

Our Values
Benevolence, Stewardship, Personal Growth, Innovation,  

Teamwork, & Relationships.



HUMANITARIAN
Bergen Lutheran Church
AFFORDABLES
Claudia Pauk
Corwin & Kay Stephan
Dr. Arnhild Hillesland
Fred & Dianne  Borgen
Freddie O’Dell
Gary & Judy Hested
Perry & Mary Frey
Sharron Martin
Tom & Stevie Walsh

BENEFACTOR
Allen & Wanda Holm
Michael & Kimberly    	
   Hermanson
Northeastern Iowa Synod-	
   ECLA
Richard Larson
Roger & Lois Oakland
Susan Kolbe

LEADERSHIP
Alan & Karen Hermanson
American Legion Post 307
Bethesda Lutheran Church, 	
   Ames

Bill and Jan Andersen
BLC Chapel
Carroll Hanson
Dan Lundy
David & Susan Amensen
Dean Henry
Dennis & Kimberly Auld
Elim Lutheran Church
Gilbert Lutheran Church
Immanuel Lutheran 	    	
   Church
Jeff Sturgis
John & Leigh Sheahan
Kayoko Kimura
Kristi & Dwight Eley

Laurine Anderson
Lee Agency, Inc.
Mary Ann Sandvold
Merritt & Jolene Krause
Robert & Maripat Higgins
Roy & Patricia Hougen
Tom & Mary Wynia
Trinity Lutheran Church
William & Susan Sandve

Bethany Life Foundation
Every day within the Bethany Life Foundation, we endeavor to support the 
residents, tenants, staff members and volunteers who make up our organization. 
We see selfless people giving of themselves every day. Some gifts are large and some 
are small; some are gifts of time and talent and others are financial help. ALL gifts 
are important to us. These gifts are important because they tell us that Bethany Life 
is on the right track, doing good work, caring for those who can no longer care 
for themselves. Not every community is as giving as ours. It makes us feel humble. 
Thank you for your gifts, thank you for your time, thank you for your prayers.  

Jonathan Cooney
John Sheahan

Al Holm
Claudia Pauk

Dave Quam
Mark Ullestad

Tom Walsh
Bob Higgins

Foundation Board Members

Save the Date
Annual Foundation Golf 

Classic will be June 18th at 
River Bend Golf Course. 

Contact Lisa to sign up for 
this fun event! 
515.733.3058
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STEWARDSHIP
American Packaging Flexo Division
Ann Thompson
Arch & Margie Oldehoeft
Betty Gordon
Bob & Janice Anderson
BOS Outdoor Solutions
Boyd & Ann Brodie
Brekken, Wynia & Hyland, PC
Brian & Elaine Anderson
Chevalier Family Endowment
Cindi Martin
Community Foundation of Greater  	
  Des Moines
Country Financial - Joe Leto Insurance
Dave Quam
David & Cleoris Braland
Dwayne & DeEtta Fiihr
Exchange State Bank
Greg & Patricia Sindt
Harold & Carole Jensen
James & Judy Pope
Jay & Betsy Warburton
Jeremy Allman
Joel Peterson
John & Angie Hinz
Kenneth Dunker
Loren & Solvay Twedt
Margaret Junkhan
Marilyn Hanson
Marjorie Sellers
Mark & Julie Ullestad
Norsemen Realty
Pastor’s Discretionary Fund
Pauline Sampson
R. Michele Morgan
Rex Nelson

Richard & Evelyn Shibles
Robert J. Moratz DPM, PC
Ron & Beth Frandsen
Ryun, Givens & Co., P.L.C.
Soderstrum Funeral Homes
Story County Community Foundation
Viola Anderson
Wendy Livy

FRIEND OF BETHANY
Allen Gildersleeve & Patricia Metts
Alyce & Glenn Fanslow
Amanda Lankford
American Business Phones
Ann Stensland
Annette Dalthrop
Anonymous
Ashley Markert
Austin Mortvedt
Barbara Klein
Barbara Mathias
Bergen Lutheran Church-WELCA
Beth Isvik
Bethany Lutheran Church, Kelley
Bethel Lutheran Church
Bob and Liz Meimann
Brian & Melody Sansgaard
Burnell Hill
Central States Roofing Co
Charles and Betty Haywood
Choice Medical
Chris & Lisa McIlrath
Chris Littlefield
Compass Business Solutions/Record 	
  Printing Co.
Complete Communication Services 	
  Corp.

Craig Fulton
Curtiss Ostrem
David & Betsy Schoeller
David & Christine Burling
David & Cynthia Le Mieux
David & Esther Rasmussen
David Combs
Dean A. & Judith K. Sampson
Deann Remington
Delma Kernan
Dennis & Peggy Sweeney
Derral & Anna Tressler
Dieter & Renate Dellmann
Donald & Glenda S Eggerling
Doris Mathre
Dr. Louis & Pat Banitt
Drew Larson
Ed & Helen Abbott
Edward & Marjorie Kannel
Elizabeth Danielson
Elizabeth Karzon
Eloise Ericson
Erin Hoversten
Frank & Joanne Tedesco
Fred & Barbara Brown
Fred & Linda Vogtlin
Fred Fuller
Fred Lorenz & Roberta Vann
Gail Steffen
Gary Carpenter
GLT Investments
GNB Bank
Gregory J & Caroline Phillips
Heartland Senior Services
Howard & Barb Larson
James Fancher
Janet Henrichs

Janice Hetland
Jean Kuhl
Jeff & Christine Schreck
Jerilyn Klaver
Jim & Gloria Oberender
Jodi Neumann
Jody Hamer
John & Jean  Brayton
John & Mary Morris
John & Nancy Halleland
John & Patty Rathmacher
Jon & Bonnie Hunziker
Jon A. & Janeen M. Christy
Jonathan Cooney
Joyce Appenzeller
Judy Allison
Julie and Jerry Bisher
Kathy Birdsall
Kenwood & Teresa Christian
Kirk & Rachel Haugland
Kortney Jaenke
Larry Vallery
Laura Severson
Linda Livingston
Loe & Betty Runge
Lora Kelly-Benck & Paula Kelly
Lynn & Lois Theesfield
Margaret Van Houten
Marie Stupp
Marilyn Griffin
Mark & Lori Henry
Mary & Kenneth Brown
Mary M DeBaca
Maurine MacBride
Michael & Carol Wilson
Michael & Sharon Justice
Morgan Voga

Save the Date



Nancy & Gary Holcomb
Nancy Jewell
Network for Good
NuCara Pharmacy
Our Savior’s Lutheran Church
Palestine Lutheran Church
Peter and Beth Martin
Phil & Carolyn Ross
Pr. Glenn & Mary Kappelmann
Pr. Jim & Linda Norem
Rae Messer Reilly
Randel & Elizabeth Lewis
Randy & Sally Greenfield
Randy Hanson
Reliance State Bank
Richard & Lynn Engen
Robert C. & Kathleen M. Maegerlein
Robert Johnson
Robert White
Robin Hovick
Roger & Charlotte Auestad
Roger & Mary Johnson
Rose Marie Stoner
Rosemary Hennessy
Ruth Gabrielson
Ryan Downing
Saied & Miriam Assef
Sandy Searl
Shirley Stakey
Steamway Craftsmen Cleaning 	    	
  Service
Stephanie Hadsall

Stephen & Becky Hermanson
Steve & Mary Peterson
Story City Building Products, Co.
Story Construction Company
Susan Hoshor
Tammy Thompson
Theo & Christine Leverenz
Thomas Prochnow
Tom & Judy Jackson
Tyler Anderson
Varadaraja & Marie Raman

SUPPORTER
Alan & Iona Yoder
Alan Spohnheimer
Alicemary & Gordon Borthwick
Ann Stoll
Anna Johnson
Annette and Jeffrey Anderson
Anthony Clabaugh
Barbara Kipp
Becky Zieman
Ben & Sarah Buck
Beth & Jim Billings
Betty J. Peters
Bob & Dorothy Schumer
Brenda & Eric Burrough
Brenda Silverman
Brent & Diane Buldhaupt
Brian & Peggy Carr
Brian & Angela Sanders
Bruce & Mary Bauer

Carly Meimann
Cathleen Carsrud
Charles & Jolene Randall, III
Christopher & Carol LeForge
Clifford & Judy Farthing
Dale & Cynthia Ruigh
Dale & Arlene Christensen
Dario Zaffarano & Jan Seibel
Dave & Mary Jane Oakland
David & Jeanne Edwards
David & Susan Anderson
Dawn Baldwin
Deborah Donald
Delories Carsrud
Don & Jan Ostermann
Don Rhead
Donna Hover
Doris Swenson
Dorothy Holland
Douglas & Janet Feil
Dr. Carol Meldman
Edith Cole
Editha Adrian
Elizabeth Nelson
Eloise Thorson
Erica Waasdorp
Erma & James Brown
Floyd & Shirley Isebrands
Frances & Bob Hoffman
Fred & Arlene Ingo
Gary & Diane Bridgewater
Gary & Laura Deal

Geneva H. Hodnefield
Geo. A. (Mike) Lamair
Gerald & Jill Colver
Glenn & Pam Sibbel
Gordon & Marilyn Mcconnell
Hank & Carol Tyler Gnerer
Harlan & Sheila Schaefer
Henry & Janet Gray
Howard & Lois Lehmkuhl
James & Judirae Obrecht
James E. & Shirley C. Jacobson
Jan & Dick Wright
Janelle Kain
Janet & Kenneth Taylor
Janet Miller
Jason & Corinne Vandekieft
Jean Darnell
Jeffrey & Pauline Brittain
Jennifer Helland
Jerold & Joyce Peterson
Jerome Peltier
Jerry McCoy
Jewell United Church of Christ-   	
   Women’s Fellowship
Jim & Ruth Jones
Jim & Sue Hillesland
Jody Nolte
Joel & Kristine Pitz
John & Connie Johnson
Jon & Denise Christensen
Judy Allen
Karen Auestad

Gifts for the Summerville Bus Campaign reached over 
$196,000 in 2020! 



Karen Berg
Karen Burk
Karen Combs
Karen Combs
Kathleen & Jeffrey Wellik
Kay Mortvedt
Keith & Brenda Scholten
Kelly Meiners
Ken & Anne Recker
Kenneth Magnuson
Kermit  Miskell
Kernan
Kim Rolland
L.D. & Phyllis Hauptmeier
Larry & Julie Ihle
Lily Rathmacher
Lizmari Collazo & Guillermo Velez
Lloyd L. & JaNelle R. Anderson
Loren & Mary Jo Tungesvik
Loretta & Ryan Colvin

Marcy Heim
Marianne Berhow
Marilyn Barquist
Marilyn Lekwa
Marilyn Osterhout
Mark & Julie Gibbons
Mark & Sharon Katuin
Mark D. & Janelle Swenson
Martha Voga
Merrill Gildersleeve & Anore Novak
Mike & Rhonda Herschberger
Monte & Christine Tjelmeland
NIck & Margaret Krueger
Patricia Kerr
Patricia Lenz
Paul Fruland
Penny Tam
Phil & Barbara Schendel
Pr. Rolfe & Margaret Johnstad
R.D. & J.C. Chester

R.E. & C. A. Shafer
Randall & Katherine Slocum
Raymond & Opal Nelson
Richard & Cheryl Peitz
Richard & Lois Slobe
Robert & Kathleen Best
Rod & Ingrid Place
Roger & Grace Engen
Ron & Gloria Jacobson
Ronald & Mary Ellen Johnstad
Rose Morgan
Russell & Idella Richardson
Ruth Harris
Sharon Mays
Shaun & Jody McVey
Stephen & Audrey Marley
Stephen & Mary Mahoney
Steve & Mary Hanson
Steve & Randi Peters
Steve & Kathy Coe

Steven & Cheryl Sondall
Steven & Karen Kovarik
Steven & Stacey Topp
Susan Grebasch
Susan Randall
Suzanne K. Nelson
Suzanne Rock
Thomas & Susan Major
Thomas Lounsberry
Timothy & Barbara Read
Todd Fosse
Tom & Barbara Helgeson
Tom & Michelle Randall
Virginia Lee
William & Jane Hobbs
William Adrian
William & Kayla Richer

Summerville Bus 
We are thrilled to hit the road with the new Summerville Bus! The reality of 
this bus is because of the gifts we received from our generous donors. The 
Summerville Bus is going to change not only how The Households of Bethany 
residents enjoy outdoor activities but the bus is going to be shared with Cedar 
Place, Timberland Village and LifeChoices® members for outdoor fun. 

Thank you for making this dream a reality and for giving “wheels” to meaningful 
activities. Corwin and Kay Stephan graciously gave to this project and named the 
bus after Kay’s father, Robert Summerville, who was a resident at Bethany Life.  



Easy.  Affordable. Convenient. Safe
Now there’s an even easier way to support the Bethany Life Foundation, 
residents and programs. With a monthly gift of $5 or more you’ll be part of our 
Compassionate GEMs. You’ll receive updates on how your gifts are making a 
difference and you’ll receive an overview of your gifts every January. Visit our 
website at bethanylife.org/monthly for more information or to set-up your 
monthly giving and become a member of our Compassionate Gems. 

COMPASSIONATE GEMS
g i v i n g • e v e r y • m o n t h

LifeChoices® at Bethany is a life care at home program. That means with the payment 
of an entry fee and monthly dues, membership guarantees care for life. We focus on 
being proactive about care for you and your home, to prevent the need for long-term 
care. If and when long-term care is needed, it is covered at 100% from day one. This 
program is for members 55+ in age.

LifeChoices® at Bethany provides you with an advocate and they are available to you 
24/7/365 to help you with whatever you may need. This person has a relationship with 
you from day one of membership and will help you with whatever your unique needs 
may be.

1.  Stay in your own home as long as possible
2.  Protect your assets from the devastating costs of long-term care
3.  Have a real opportunity to focus on your wellness
4.  Take the burden off your spouse and children to meet your future needs
5.  Have peace of mind

TOP 5 REASONS TO JOIN

Bill and Jan Andersen,  Ames 
LifeChoices® Members

Life Care at Home



LifeChoices® at Bethany 
205 S Walnut Avenue 

Ames, Iowa 50010 
515.209.6756

The Households of Bethany 
212 Lafayette Avenue 

Story City, Iowa 50248 
515.733.4325

Cedar Place 
812 Cedar Street 

Story City, Iowa 50248 
515.733.2904

Timberland Village 
725 Timberland Drive 
Story City, Iowa 50248 

515.733.6500

Bethany Life Foundation 
212 Lafayette Avenue 

Story City, Iowa 50248 
515.733.4325

Affordables Thrift Store 
630 Pennsylvania Avenue 

Story City, Iowa 50248 
515.733.5304

If you do not want to receive future publications or fundraising requests supporting Bethany Life, you may email 
office@bethanylife.org and request to be removed from our mailing list.  Thank you.

www.bethanylife.org

Bethany Life complies with applicable Federal civil rights laws and does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, age, disability, or sex. Bethany Life does not exclude people or treat them differently because of race, color, national origin, age, disability, or sex.
Bethany Life provides free aids and services to people with disabilities to communicate effectively with us, such as: Qualified sign language interpreters; Written information in other formats (large print, audio, accessible electronic formats, other formats); Provides free language services 
to people whose primary language is not English, such as: Qualified interpreters; Information written in other languages. If you need these services, contact Betsy Warburton. If you believe that Bethany Life has failed to provide these services or discriminated in another way on the basis 

of race, color, national origin, age, disability, or sex, you can file a grievance with: Betsy Warburton, President and CEO, 212 Lafayette Ave, Story City, IA 5024; 515-733-4325. You can file a grievance in person or by mail, fax, or email. If you need help filing a grievance, Betsy Warburton is 
available to help you. You can also file a civil rights complaint with the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services, Office for Civil Rights electronically through the Office for Civil Rights Complaint Portal, available at https://ocrportal.hhs.gov/ocr/portal/lobby.jsf, or by mail or phone 

at: U.S. Department of Health and Human Services, 200 Independence Avenue SW., Room 509F, HHH Building, Washington, DC 20201, 1–800–868–1019, 800–537–7697 (TDD). Complaint forms are available at http://www.hhs.gov/ocr/office/file/index.html.
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